
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

22 December 2021 

 

 

 

Excellency, 

 

 I have the honour to transmit herewith a letter from the Chef de Cabinet of the Secretary-

General, Ms. Maria Luiza Ribeiro Viotti, dated 21 December 2021 regarding an update on the 

COVID-19 situation at United Nations Headquarters in New York. 

 

 In this regard, I invite delegations to carefully consider the recommendations of the 

Secretariat when attending General Assembly meetings at the UNHQ.  

 

 For non-General Assembly meetings (including the forthcoming Tenth Review Conference 

of the Parties to the Treaty on the Non-Proliferation of Nuclear Weapons), Member States are 

requested to direct their queries to the respective Secretariats.  

 

 Please accept, Excellency, the assurance of my highest consideration. 

 

 

 

 

 

Abdulla SHAHID 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 
 


